Dear Sir,

My name is Dr Othoro an I am currently the General Practitioner working at Malmin Medical.

We have a lot of patients who live locally as well as corporate clients who work close to the clinic

I see many patients who come in for sensitive tests e.g. HIV and sexually transmitted diseases, these patients really appreciate the discretion that we are able to offer at Malmin Medical. I feel like the shared reception would deter them from booking in and speaking to the receptionist.

I also feel that data protection as these patients are very sensitive would be compromised.

Also I do treat elderly patients who live in the area and they would struggle to go up and down the stairs.

It also would not be able to update patients appointment slots which tend to change very often.

I feel that these factors would seriously compromise quality of care to my patients and deter them from referring patients to us.

Warmest regards,

Dr. D Othoro 49-51 Farringdon Road EC1M 3JP



Dear Jonathen Mcclue

Re: Objection against planning application: 2016/6194/P

Site Address: 49-51 Farringdon Road London

The main issues are the proposed basement development will have no light, therefore feel very claustrophobic and will have no communal space to have our seminars for the local community. The current openness to the road is inviting and de-stressing when you arrive for treatments.

Access will be difficult with the proposed changes and there is an issue about protection of personal data as you will have to give your information to a concierge and then get a badge and then get a lift down to the basement.

Next you have to check in again and there may be queues with concierge service therefore patients will need to be there early otherwise miss vital appointments.

We the local community will miss the security of daylight when we are undergoing complex procedures (that possibly require daylight) - laying back looking through skylights is preferable than looking up into ceilings and lights

The very nervous patients will be most affected.

Also for our area the loss of this care facility for a number of years with no other specialist providers nearby will be a massive loss and detrimental to the Farringdon area.

I really appreciate trying to save this community asset

Yours sincerely

Sean Perkins



First Floor Laser House 132-140 Goswell Road London EC1V 7DY UK